

### TOOTGAROOK TELEGRAPH

Weekly newsletter of TOOTGAROOK PRIMARY SCHOOL

> www.tootps.vic.edu.au Website:

Telephone: 5985 2864



18th August, 2016 Email Address: tootgarook.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au Issue 25

#### CALENDAR

Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> August Lunch For Everyone '

Saturday 27<sup>th</sup> August Tootgarook Community Market -1A + 1P rostered

Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> August **District Athletics** Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> September Art / Music Festival Friday 9<sup>th</sup> September **Footy Pie Day** 

#### **NAPLAN**

We have been advised that schools will receive individual NAPLAN reports for all Year 3 and Year 5 students over the next week. We will endeavour to get these to students to take home at some stage next week.

#### SAD NEWS

This week we received the sad news that Rebekah Bull, a parent at the school, had passed away after a tragic accident last week. Our deepest sympathy to all family members.

#### Student Emergency Information



Please return confidential enrolment information to school so updates can be made thankyou to those parents who have already sent the amended forms back. Please sign and return even if there are no changes - thanks!

Lunch For Everyone Program begins next Wednesday 24<sup>th</sup> August – with a yummy baked potato with baked beans, bacon, cheese, parsley – order form was sent home

Thursday and needs to be returned by Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> August – the program aims to provide lunch to students who have returned the form NO FORM NO FOOD. To keep

the cost down families are asked for a gold coin donation.



Tootgarook Pre School Have vacancies for 3 & 4 year olds in 2017

Please see Deb at the Pre School



### Students of the Week

Students will be presented with certificates at next Thursday afternoon's assembly.

**Prep R – Mrs Read – Jeremy Whitten** - for your fabulous contributions to our class discussions. Keep up the terrific work!

**Prep S – Miss Staley – Kaylie Novotny** – I am so impressed by the way you have been working independently. You should be very proud of yourself.

**1A – Miss Arnold –Mason Hocking- Duke** - For his engagement in our Inquiry topic this week. Mason spent the weekend collection objects from Egypt at his Nan's house and was confident when teaching the other students about them. Great Job Mason!

**1P – Miss Perkins –Wil Giarrusso**- For his continuous effort with his reading. Wil is working very hard to develop his comprehension skills and is progressing well.

**2B – Mrs Baird – Tex Shiba –** for his concentration during P.E. and his excellent reading voice when reading a narrative.

**2J - Mrs Johnstone – Poppy Dunnion –** for exhibiting great joy and confidence with her learning and for efficient strategies in solving division problems.

3B – Mrs Bos – on camp 3W – Ms Walton – on camp 4B Miss Broomfield – on camp 4F – Miss Kain – on camp 4/5K – Mr Kitchin – on camp

**5/6M – Miss McGhee – Jasmine Watson** - Your confidence has grown so much this year! You continue to apply yourself each and every day. Well done Jasmine. Keep up the great job!

5/6Q - Miss Quintin -

Art / Craft - Miss Davey -

**Music - Mrs Young- 4/5K – WOW!!** Only our second week of concert rehearsing and 4/5K are already at a very high standard in all the songs they are learning. What a talented grade you are. Keep it up!

**P.E. – Miss Daley –Evie White –** for performing exceptionally well during our mini Olympics. It's great to see you trying your absolute hardest at every activity. Well done Evie, you're a champion.

# Day One Gr 3 + 4 Somers Camp





#### ART AND MUSIC FESTIVAL 2016

When: On Tuesday the 6<sup>th</sup> of September, 2016

Time: 3.30pm
Where: The Hall



Come and view all the students' pieces of artwork on display in the Tootgarook P.S.'s annual Art Exhibition. All art will be for sale for \$2 and the money will go towards buying prizes for the year level winners, as chosen by the Junior School Council. Also take the opportunity to cast the People's Choice vote in the box provided. Winners will be announced at the following Assembly. The art work can be viewed Monday after school, Tuesday before school and of course at the event.

From 4.00pm all instrumental learners will be performing in small ensembles or as solo acts. The afternoon will conclude around 5.00pm.

\_\_\_\_\_\_

Concert Helpers needed for prop + costume making each Wednesday - from 2.00pm - in the Art Room.
Our School Concert will be held early Term 4 (date to be confirmed)
If anyone has any plastic headbands they would like to donate for the concert
please leave at the office - thanks!

The Pushcart TootStars Teams are in need of any old prams, boogie boards, seat



belts, chair seats, wheels etc anything that we can use to make our 'recycled' Pushcarts with. If you have anything you may think we can use please bring the secondhand goods to the 5/6 area as soon as possible so that we can start producing our Pushcarts.



Thanks, Miss McGhee and the Pushcart teams.



## EGYPT

After leaving Brazil on Tuesday morning the Year One's found themselves among the history and landmarks of Egypt.

Activities this week have included: learning about the Egyptian flag, reading information about the Nile River, writing their name in hieroglyphics and extending their knowledge of 3D shapes when constructing pyramids during Math. We are now half way through our world trip with 3 more countries to visit before returning home.

By 1A + 1P

Congratulations to Sam Alesci Bateman for receiving the Junior Firefighter of the Year award from Rye CFA.



The Junior Brigade program is run by the Rye CFA volunteers for children aged 11-15, and centres on such activities such as team building, practical skills, fundraising, first aid, community service, sporting and social activities and excursions. New members welcome!





